
We are, as a school supporting the Ukraine appeal, if you 
would like to donate any of the items below you can
either drop them off at the school office or take them 
directly to Poyners.
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We are gradually returning to normality with our participation in sporting fixtures and events. 

A group of Year 3 and 4 children enjoyed an afternoon of netball at Ludlow High School last 

Friday. They are certainly making good progress with Mrs Holtom. We rotated out football 

team on Monday and sent a squad to Church Stretton High School. The players were 

commended on their positive attitude and sportsmanship. They came 3rd overall and Mr 

Hodgson was very proud of their performances.

Our football team also attended Accrington Stanley FC on Wednesday in the northern finals 

of the Utility Cup. They were a credit to the school and Shrewsbury Town FC who they 

represented. 

The results were as follows:

Bolton 3-2 Shrewsbury

Wigan 1-3 Shrewsbury

Crewe 1-0 Shrewsbury

Fleetwood 2-0 Shrewsbury

Rotherham 1-3 Shrewsbury

Mufti day – Monday 14th March - £1 in aid of the Ukrainian Refugees.
Payable through School Money – sorry no cash 

Red Nose Day – Friday 18th March Wear  Red – 50p donation  payable through School 
Money. We still have a limited number of noses left for sale at the school office.

Easter Service - St Laurence’s Church - Thursday 7th April – 10am- open to all parents

Headlice

A delicate subject, but we have been asked if we 
can send out letters regarding head lice as some 
children are repeatedly being infested. Could we ask 
that all parents check their child as soon as 
possible. If your child is infested you can get a 
treatment from the local chemist. There is no 
reason for your child to miss time from school. You 
will need to check other members of your family 
and you need to re-treat after a number of days as 
the eggs, which were not killed, will have hatched –
that way it will prevent them re-occurring. 

On Tuesday we had a visit from Flowfit
who kindly presented the children with a 
net of footballs. A huge thank you to 
Flowfit from everyone at St. Laurence’s, 
the children will get a lot of enjoyment 
from them.

http://www.st-laurenceprimary.com/


Diary Dates

March
14th Mufti day - £1 for Ukrainian refugees
15th Reception parents evening
16th Reception parents evening
16th Year 4 Swimming
18th KS2 Cross country (team selected)
18th Red Nose Day – wear red – 50p
22nd Football & Netball festival at Ludlow School - PM
23rd Year 4 swimming
26th Football & Netball Tournament at Moor Park - PM
28th Year 1 – Ludlow Castle
30th Year 4 Swimming

April
4th Y3 /Y4 Curling/Archery
4th Nursery Easter Extravaganza 9 – 10am
4th – 6th Year 5 Pioneer Centre - Residential
6th Year 4 Swimming
7th Easter Service – St Laurence’s Church – 10am
8th Break up 3.30pm for Easter
11th – 22nd Easter Holiday
28th Reception & Year 6 Height and Weight Checks

May
June
8th – 10th Year 6 London Trip – Residential
22nd Primary School Swimming Gala – 9.30am

Job Vacancy

Teaching Assistant Level 4/ HLTA NJC Grade 7, SCP 12-17 - £11.50 - £12.69 (Salary dependent on 
qualification) 

Permanent 27.5 hours per week (Mon-Fri), Term time only plus 2 PD days. 

Required: 25.04.22 

We are looking for an enthusiastic and supportive individual to join our team. 

The successful candidate will be expected to have excellent communication and inter-personal 
skills, who has the ability and flexibility to undertake this role.

Closing date: 25/03/2022 Interview Date: 29/03/2022 

If you are interested in applying for this post, please contact the school office by phone, 
01584872766 or email: admin@st-laurenceprimary.com to arrange a visit or for an application 
form


